Ponchet, Kim IRR:EX

From: Minister, IRR IRR:EX

Sent: Tuesday, October 30, 2018 10:45 AM

To: greencaucus@leg.bc.ca

Subject: 45874 - Letter from Minister Scott Fraser to the Green Party Caucus

Attachments: 45874 - Outgoing Green Caucus.pdf

Good Morning,

Please find attached a letter from Minister Scott Fraser to the Green Party Caucus.

Regards,

Office of the Honourable Scott Fraser
Minister of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation
Ph: 250.953.4844 | E: IRR.Minister@gov.bc.ca



Ref. 45874

October 30, 2018

BC Green Caucus Andrew Weaver Sonia Furstenau Adam Olsen Room 028, Parliament Buildings Victoria BC V8V 1X4

Dear Andrew Weaver, Sonia Furstenau, and Adam Olsen:

I am writing to invite you to the 2018 B.C. Cabinet – First Nations' Leaders Gathering (the Gathering), which takes place November 29-30 at the Vancouver Convention Centre West. A networking reception, hosted by the Business Council of British Columbia and the British Columbia Federation of Labour, happens on the evening of November 28.

The Gathering, co-hosted with the First Nations Leadership Council, comprised of the political executives of the BC Assembly of First Nations, the Union of BC Indian Chiefs, and the First Nations Summit, is a multi-faceted forum featuring keynotes, plenary dialogue, and popular one-on-one meetings. It is designed to practically address issues of importance to First Nations at the community-level, as well as build partnerships towards our reconciliation goals, grounded in our shared support for the adoption of the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples, the Truth and Reconciliation Commission of Canada: Calls to Action, and the Tsilhqot'in Supreme Court decision.

This event is one of the largest of its kind in Canada, and last year's Gathering was the most-attended to date with nearly 600 delegates present. We expect comparable interest and attendance at this year's event.

Telephone: 250 953-4844

Facsimile: 250 953-4856

To register, visit https://apps.nrs.gov.bc.ca/int/fnlg/group/Private. Please select the "MLA" registration type from the drop down menu. We appreciate your registration by November 9, 2018.

I hope you may join us, and I look forward to seeing you at the Gathering.

Sincerely,

Scott Fraser

Minister